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Subject:   
Install a pedestrian crossing signage or markings on Big Bend Road from the La Casa Village Apartments to 
the bus stop (1400 block of Big Bend Road). 
 
Details: 
This item was brought forward by Ald. Johnson in response to resident request to have a painted / enhances 
crosswalk from the apartments across Big Bend Road to the west side where there is a bus shelter.  In order to 
construct this improvement, the appropriate signing and a crosswalk marking would need to be installed.  Existing 
handicap accessible ramps are there.  Engineering staff has reviewed the crossing in the field and determined 
that enhancements with signing and marking would be acceptable and the vision of the driver to the pedestrian is 
not blocked by the hill.  The total cost to install signing and marking for the pedestrian crossing would be around 
$400. 
 
The Building and Grounds Committee voted unanimously to approve this item. 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
None 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost for installing signing and marking will be around $400 and covered by the 2020 Building and Grounds 
Sign Budget (3310.54140). 

 
Executive Action: 
If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Building and Grounds Committee approved this item at their January 20, 2020, meeting.  This item will appear 
under the Consent Agenda for the February 4, 2020, Council meeting. 

 


